705

COMMISSIONER’'S JOURNAL

Monday Regular June 14, 2010

The Coshocton County Commissioners met in Regular session on Monday, June 14, 2010 with Mr.
Dane R. Shryock, Mr. Gary Fischer and Mr. D. Curtis Lee in attendance. Also in attendance was
Jessie Marcincavage, WTNS, Ms. Valerie Boetang, The Tribune and Mary Beck,
Administrator/Clerk.

Minutes

Mr. Shryock made a motion, seconded by Mr. Fischer to approve the minutes of the Wednesday,
June 9, 2010 meeting.

Vote: Lee yea
Shryock yea
Fischer yea

Agreement — Department of Rehabilitation

M. Fischer made a motion, seconded by Mr. Shryock to sign an Agreement with the Ohio
Department of Rehabilitation and Correction for Community Control/Probation Supervision and
investigative Services.

Vote: Lee yea
Shryock yea
Fischer yea

Change to Emergency Medical Services Pay Scale

Mr. Bernie Minet attended the meeting to explain the requested change. Mr. Shryock made a
motion, seconded by Mr. Fischer to approve a requested change to the Emergency Medical Services
Pay Scale dated June 8, 2010 as requested by Mr. Bernie Minet, Director.

Vote: Lee yea
Shryock yea
Fischer yea

Transfers/Additionals/Reductions

Mr. Fischer made a motion, seconded by Mr. Shryock to approve the following
Transfers/Additionals/Reductions which have been certified by the County Auditor.

Additional — Hopewell

FROM TO AMOUNT
Unappropriated Fund Balance 080-0100-110.00 PERS $130,000.00
080-0100-400.00 Other $ 50.000.00

Total $180,000.00
Additional — Litter
Revenue Not anticipated 200-0300-5210.03 Equip.- Trailer $16,000.00

Transfer — Auditor

300-03005009.00 Tms. Out 001-1000-4046.04 Oustanding Warrants  $6,281.15
Vote: Lee yea
Shryock yea

Fischer yea
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Discussion — Cops Grant

Lt. Jim Crawford and Sheriff Tim Rogers attended the meeting to discuss the possibility of the
Commissioners applying for a Cops Grant. Sheriff Rogers stated that they have the opportunity to
apply for this funding and they did apply for it last year, but were turned down. They are eligible to
apply again this year. They are requesting approximately $369,370.00. Lt. Crawford stated that
this will be for 2 employees for three years. They currently have two positions open in the county
and this would fill those positions for three years and then the county would have to pay for the
fourth year. Sheriff Rogers stated that this is a big safety factor for those officers working alone in
the county. He feels this would be very beneficial to apply for these monies. He understands that
there may be an issue with funding in the fourth year. However, he feels it is better to apply for the
funding and worry about the fourth year when it comes. Mr. Lee stated that we are aware of the
issues and there would be a possible issue with the fourth year and then if we were unable to come
up with the funding, we would have a year of unemployment as well. He also asked what they feel
their chances are of being granted the funding. Sheriff Roger’s stated that he feels their chances
will be better this time than they were the last time. Mr. Lee stated that he feels a little
uncomfortable with having to fund the 4t year as he is concerned with the county’s ability to
finance it. Mr. Shryock stated that he is concerned as right now it is difficult to determine if the
funding will be in place or not in four years. Mr. Lee then asked what would happen if our funding
drops again and we would have to make additional cuts. Sheriff Rogers stated that if that would
happen, they would have to lay-off employees, but these grant monies would continue for three
years. Lt. Crawford stated that he feels it would be beneficial to apply for the funding rather than
not apply. Mr. Shryock stated that he hates not taking advantage of this opportunity. However, he
is very concerned that the county will not be any better off in three years. Sheriff Rogers stated that
they fully understand that the positions will be funded for three years and they may have to lay-off
employees to continue the funding of these positions in the fourth year. The Commissioners stated
that as long as they understand and are still willing to take that risk then the Commissioners will
approve the Sheriff to apply for this grant. That being said, Mr. Shryock made a motion, seconded
by Mr. Fischer granting permission to the Sheriff to apply for the 2010 CHRP’s Hiring Recovery
Grant Program.

Vote: Lee yea
Shryock yea
Fischer yea

Adjourn

At 1:30 p.m. Mr. Lee adjourned the meeting.
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